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The Center for Behavioral Science and Public Policy recently released results from a survey of Congressional candidate web sites looking specifically at mental health issues.  Survey findings revealed that few candidates’ web sites provide information on mental and behavioral health issues. Additionally, the survey shows that what little support exists, it is mainly for the mental health needs of military service members and veterans. Just as our troops deserve quality mental health treatment, so do the millions of Americans who suffer from a mental health disorder. In 2008, Congress passed the Wellstone/Domenici Mental Health Parity & Addiction Equity Act, requiring that health insurance coverage of mental health care be no more restrictive than coverage of physical health care. Congress needs to defend the consumer protections and regulations in this law, which become effective in 2011, as well as implement the landmark health care reform law that integrates mental health and substance use disorders with physical health care in benefit packages, prevention services and primary care. Research has shown for many years that there is a link between physical and psychological health. It’s time that Congress pays more attention to this when addressing health care for Americans. 
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